Ferdinand Park & Recreation Board Minutes

June 5, 2019

Regular meeting of Ferdinand Park & Recreation Board was held in the town office on Wednesday,

June 5 beginning at 4:40 p.m. Attending were Mike Steffe, Matt Weyer, Dolores Boeglin and Tom
Lueken.

Minutes were approved with motion by Matt and second by Mike and expense report was approved
with motion by Mike and second by Matt.

Seufert Construction hopes to begin on the trail at Old Town Lake on Monday, weather permitting of
course. Matt said Anthony Weyer is still working on the Eagle Scout project.

Tom reported that Cole Mohr has been hired as summer help at a wage of 9.25 per hour. Tom asked if
the wages for George Schipp could be increased by 50 cents per hour. Dolores made a motion for the
increase with a second by Matt.

Tom said moles continue to be a problem but he is working on this.

Mike stated tourneys at 5" Street will begin next week. Tom stated he has fixed 6 lights and all should
be working again. He will also make sure there are enough supplies for the tourneys.

Nothing has been done on the sprinklers as there has been so much rain they haven’t been needed, but
Tom will continue to watch them when they are needed.

At 18" Street, a Pin Oak tree near the lower shelterhouse will need to be removed. It isn’t totally
dead, but has very little green on it. Due to the safety issue. This needs to be removed and the stump
ground out. Matt made a motion to remove it with second by Mike. Tom also stated he is working
on getting all the trees trimmed.

Mike said he has been talking to members of the Y concerning their interest in pickleball. = He said
there seems to be very little interest in this. The board decided to table this for the present time and
revisit at a later time.

Matt made a motion to pay the 6472.35 to Seufert for bonding, etc. Mike seconded this motion.

Meeting adjourned at 5:20 with next meeting to be July 3 in the town hall at 4:30 p.m.

Dolores Boeglin, Secretary



